

Minutes of the Meeting of South Killingholme Parish Council held on Monday November 6th 2023, commencing at 6.30pm at the Community Centre, Moat Lane, Sth. Killingholme.

Present: Chair: Cllr Evans, Vice Chair Cllr Robinson, Cllr White, Cllr Hull, Cllr Price, Cllr J. Hesketh, Cllr K. Hesketh, Cllr Oldfield, Cllr Robinsons

Clerk: Jayne Gale Ferry Ward Councillors: Cllr Wells

1. **Apologies** Cllr Clark NLC, Cllr Hannigan NLC, Cllr Edwards SKPC
2. **Declaration of interest:** Cllr White item 13
3. **Parish Council Standing Orders are suspended to allow members of the public and press to make comments and representations for a period of 15 minutes.** 2 MOP Bungalows; concerns about access, flooding if tar maced drainage and surface water, parking, reverse out onto main road, refuse vehicles, their privacy, disabled access cause a flood risk, well in back garden white bungalow, spring Staple Rd, new buildings don't look like the surrounding area, no garages, no buses for transport,
4. **Adoption of the minutes** from the previous meeting. Cllr Hull proposed to accept, Cllr White seconded, all in favour. **Resolved**
5. **Matters arising** from the minutes. Bar prices Cllr K. Hesketh voted against not abstained, clerk will change.
6. **Ward Councillors update.** Cllr Wells: on planning, 5m driveway so far private drive has to be 6m wide, consultation next year regarding number of councillors and boundaries. Councillors have to come up with ideas. Question of buses were raised, are we having one our way? Cllr Wells buses is in planning process. Bus goes through Cleethorpes too Barton via Ulceby every hour. Cllr K. Hesketh stated NLC are spending £45,000 spent on digital upgrades.
7. **Planning:**
 - I. Moat Lane PA/2023/1640 4x 2 bed detached bungalows. From highway arc 6m, Highways regs. Planning permission for corner bungalow on bridge? Report to NLC 3x3 meter base? Proposer to object on grounds of access, flooding, contaminated land, reverse onto main road around park cars, non regulation corner 5m drive width, that joins Moat Lane has to be 6m, always cars parked. Dangerous. Robinson Hull all in favour. Material objections. 6ft not 8ft fence that's there.
8. **Correspondence**, circulated by e-mail.
 - I. Nominations received for co-option.5 for A. Cowie, 3 for B. Haigh, 1 abstained. A. Cowie co-opted. **Carried**
 - II. Newsletters no feedback
 - III. Alex King NLC STI awareness. Discussion over donating CC space. All in Favour. **Resolved**
 - IV. Hiscox business interruption grant, discussed, not getting it as we didn't go with them until Oct 2020, they'd changed wording by then.
 - V. ABP acceptance of planning application for IGET. Shared, discussed.
9. **Financial matters:**
 - I. Bank Reconciliation. External Audit payment questioned. Propose to accept by Cllr Hull, seconded by Cllr Oldfield. All in favour. **Resolved**
 - II. Income and expenditure for October/Nov. Proposed to accept by Cllr Hull, seconded by Cllr White, All in favour. **Resolved**
10. **Community Centre**
 - I. Community Payback update. Discussion. Work done, good job done, lots of plans. £140 accepted on finances to carry on decorating. Discussion over cleaning list and communication.
 - II. Clothes bank update. £6 this month.

- III. Trees for Moat Meadow. 150 new trees planted and those donated by individual in N. Killingholme.
- IV. 2 new mats for entrances. Cllr J. Hesketh proposed, and Cllr Hull seconded, All in favour. Clerk to order. **Resolved.**
- V. Key for Cllr K. Hesketh to continue to volunteer at community centre. Cllr Price; Proposed, Cllr White seconded 4 in favour, 3 abstained 1 against. **Carried.** Discussion over how keys are given out.
- VI. Sports field hedges/trees. Quote hasn't arrived. Discussion. **Not resolved**
- VII. Bar Licence certificate. Discussion. One we have is valid. Clerk to put on website.
- VIII. Playgroup cupboard needs to be sorted. Damp smell. Needs cleaning. Cllr Evans or Cllr Price will ask Jenna.
- IX. Security light on lamppost. Cllr Hesketh was communicating with electrician. Needs fixing. Needs a key to get in to check electric board. Cllr Price will lend hers until he has a key.

11. Parish matters.

- I. Maintenance in village. Footpaths, verges, roads potholes. 12 Greengate can't walk on pathway. Same side as play park. Nth Lincs Council was organising a letter. To remind Cllr Wells. Pilgrims to Town St. poor condition. Make it safe for walking on. Cllr Evans has reported already.
- II. Feedback from outside organisations: CAG cancelled meeting NATs Cllr Evans talked about fly tipping, was blocked and cleared but dumping started again, wants camera down there, ruts outside the garage still not done dangerous, NLAG no attendees.
- III. In Bloom update. Many thanks to the volunteers have got involved in the village this year.
- IV. Parish Clerk's final meeting 6/11/23. End date 30/11/23 and annual leave/back pay for April pay-rise Agreed with finances.
- V. Grass cutting in village and community centre complaints in village. Discussion. More quotes for CC. Put village grass cutting on next agenda.

12. Agenda items for the next meeting Dec 4th

13. Members of the public and press will be asked to leave for the Council Private session.

- I. Clerk vacancy, feedback from Personnel committee: candidates, appointment, handover and start date. Discussion. 2 candidates. Recommendations heard. Candidate recommended had more experience with VAT starting on L13 £13.97 (£14ph) going up £16ph. Proposed to accept by Cllr Robinson, Seconded by Cllr Coxon. All in Favour. Cllr Robinson to ring both and let them know. **Resolved**